City of Hebron Estates Minutes **City Community Center** May 5, 2015 7:00 p.m.

yent: Mayor Clark, Commissioners Forshee, Merrifield, Tucker, Denner Clerk Picheo, Atty. Edison, Pioneer News Representative, and 4 guests.

Minutes: Motion to approve April 3, 2015 special meeting was made by Comm. Forshee and seconded by Comm. Denner; Passed 4/0.

Budget: A copy of the monthly budget statement was handed out. Motion was made to pay May 2015 budgeted bills by Comm. Forshee and seconded by Comm. Merrifield; Passed 4/0.

Chief Reynolds: The chief explained to the council that the drug task force had apprehended 1 suspect who had a warrant and was found with small amount of illegal drugs. The chief explained that the car situation on Ruby had been resolved, and the car is now gone. The Chief also thanked everyone for their support with Shattered Dreams, the community helped to make a big impact.

Old Business: Mayor Clark led a discussion on the Bullitt Boyz sign on the Webb property. The council agreed to not extend his time to complete an application again. Mayor Clark asked the clerk to send the check back to Bullitt Boyz.

Mayor Clark asked Atty. Edison to send another letter to Strebel Plumbing.

Clerk Picheo stated that the city was down to 3 tax bills that were unpaid.

New Business: Atty. Edison read the first reading of Ordinance 2015-01 Fiscal Year Budget July1, 2015 - June 30, 116.

Atty. Edison provided an update to legislation that was passed regarding how taxes could be collected. This included the option to allow payment installments.

Mayor Clark led a discussion on the enhancements of the sign permit process. The council agreed to allow the Mayor to pre-approve sign permits so the business owner would not be penalized while waiting until the next city meeting for approval. All sign permits would still go in front of the council for final approval.

Mayor Clark led the discussion on the sign permit for JCO construction sign. Motion was made to accept the sign permit by Comm. Forshee and seconded by Comm. Tucker; Passed 4/0.

Mayor Clark led a discussion on the 25 ft easement behind the City Community Center. The Mayor asked Atty. Edison for insight on the City's Easement.

Mayor Clark explained to the council and residents about the mailbox that was knock over. He explained that it was a resident's daughter and that it was getting repaired.

Mayor Clark told the residents that the city has a Facebook page now. He encouraged everyone to take a look at the page for updates.

The Mayor reminded everyone that the Citywide yard sale would take place on May 16th.

Comm. Forshee raised a concern regarding the traffic lights. The council asked residents to contact the state trooper